
Unprompted email sent from Carla McQuillan, to Randy Hauth involving a matter 
that Mr. Hauth, BE Manager, had been addressing with Ms. Lewanda Miranda, 
another BE Manager.  Ms. McQuillan also inappropriately cc’d her NFB Board 
even though Mr. Hauth didn’t request their involvement either. 
 

 
From: "CarlaMcQuillan" <carla@mainstreetmontessori.org> 
To: "RANDY'S CELL" <randy.hauth@comcast.net> 
Cc: "Lewanda Miranda" <lewandamiranda@q.com>, "Vivian" 
<vmsmith76@charter.net>, "Chris Morse" <blindob66@gmail.com>, "Chrys Buckley" 
<cbuckley@pdx.edu>, "Lindsey Dorm" <lenne_d23@yahoo.com>, "Kirk Wagner" 
<kwagner8197@gmail.com>, "jim jim" <actionjimjackson@gmail.com>, "Robert 
Jaquiss" <rjaquiss@earthlink.net>, "Art Stevenson" <artds55@comcast.net> 
Sent: Friday, July 25, 2014 12:29:58 PM 
Subject: Oregon Association of Blind Merchants 
 
Randy, 
 
I was sent a copy of the email Lewanda wrote to some of the BE Managers regarding 
the organizational meeting of the OABM.  Subsequently, I was sent your response.  I 
am now responding to your email to Lewanda. 
 
This correspondence was not in any way meant to be considered the business of the 
Oregon BEP, but rather the official business of the National Federation of the Blind of 
Oregon.  You may recall that the NFBO is an organization to which you have been 
denied membership.  It would have been absurd for Lewanda to have sent this email to 
you, as you are not invited to be involved in the Oregon Association of Blind 
Merchants.  Furthermore, we are under no obligation whatever, to include all managers 
in our correspondence, regardless of its content.   
 
If it displeases you to be "singled out" like this, perhaps you might reflect on your 
conduct and the reasons you are currently not permitted to be a member of the 
NFBO.  The only way that we would consider sending you NFBO correspondence is if 
the NFBO Board of Directors received and granted a request from you, asking that we 
reconsider your eligibility for membership.  This has not occurred, and therefore we are 
not going to send organizational correspondence your way. 
 
Finally, I find this whole situation to be an exercise in futility.  There is little doubt in my 
mind that if Lewanda had sent you that email, you would have come after her in similar 
fashion, for harassing you with information about an organization you have no intention 
of joining. 
 
All this having been said, I trust that you will come to understand that the BE Managers 
can be involved in things other than Oregon BEP Business, and that sometimes, you 
are going to be left out of that equation.  I also trust that you will discontinue this effort to 
bully the members of the National Federation of the Blind of Oregon as they go about 



their business to build and sustain the Federation.   I am not holding my breath on the 
the latter, given your character and patterns of behavior, but one can always hope. 
 
 
Cordially, 
    
 
  
 
 
 
Carla McQuillan 
President, NFB of Oregon 
Executive Director 
Main Street Montessori 
 


